

WARWICK CITY COUNCIL LEGISLATIVE DEPARTMENT 3275 POST ROAD

WARWICK, RHODE ISLAND 02886

TEL (401) 738-2000, ext. 6475

JOANNE.M.COURNOYER@WARWICKRI.COM

August 3, 2020

TO THE HONORABLE STEVE MEROLLA, COUNCIL PRESIDENT AND THE HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE WARWICK CITY COUNCIL:

Pursuant to City Charter 8-22

Entitled

"LIBRARY BOARD OF TRUSTEES"

I hereby appoint:

PATRICIA MAJOR

652 Orleans Court Warwick RI 02886

Vice: Mary Johnson (Ward 1)

Term to expire December 31, 2022

ppointments Chairman James McElro

Date

My name is Patricia Major. I have been a resident of Warwick my whole life. I went to Lippitt School, St. Rose of Lima School, and Warwick Veterans Memorial High School. I studied at Bryant College, where I was a Finance major and graduated from Providence College, where I received a degree in Liberal Studies as a member of Alpha Sigma Lambda Honor Society, earning the highest honors and graduating as first in my concentration.

I worked in banking for over 30 years, retiring as a Branch Manager for Fleet Bank/Bank of America. As a branch manager, I was responsible for operations, training, staffing, budgeting, planning, and decision making in a fast-paced, goals-oriented organization.

I have been a member of the Executive Board for Wethersfield Commons Condominiums in Warwick for the past three years. I serve as the chair of the Social Committee, and I also am a member of the Education, Long-Range Planning, and Landscape Committees.

I am a lover of reading and books and literature. I have many happy memories of time spent at the library during my school years- researching and studying for projects and papers. It has always been a great resource. I feel that the Warwick Public Library is one of the best libraries in the state and that Warwick residents should be proud of that distinction. It is very important to me that it stay that way.